
Marking the 25th anniversary of the Foundation’s Child Health Recognition Awards, the NC GlaxoSmithKline Foundation 
doubled the awards to $40,000 in 2019 and the increase reflects the new awards levels for future awards. 

The excitement was seen as Lynette Rivenbark Tolson, Executive Director of the NC Public Health Association accepted 
the grant check. Shirley T. Frye announced on behalf of the NC GlaxoSmithKline Foundation’s board of directors that 
the $20,000 in awards would be doubled to celebrate the silver anniversary of the Child Health Recognition Awards 

program. Marilyn Foote-Hudson, executive director of the North Carolina GlaxoSmithKline Foundation, handed out the 
six awards at a luncheon during the 2019 Fall Educational Conference of the North Carolina Public Health Association. 

Shirley T. Frye stated, “The NC GlaxoSmithKline Foundation is highlighting these awards to share best practices, and it’s 
rewarding to see the passion of these public health professionals honored today”.
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